
FROM: Jim Hartnett, Executive Director, Peninsula Corridor Joint Powers Board 
Eli Kay, Chief Financial Officer, Peninsula Corridor Joint Powers Board 

SUBJECT: Legislation Approving Proposed Interim Financing by the Peninsula 
Corridor Joint Powers Board in Connection with the Peninsula 
Corridor Electrification Project to Satisfy Section 6586 and Section 
6586,5 of Government Code 

DATE: October 4, 2016 

Recommended Action: 
The Peninsula Corridor Joint Powers Board respectfully recommends approval of the attached 
Resolution by the Budget and Finance Committee in connection with the proposed plan of interim 
financing for the Peninsula Corridor Electrification Project. Approval is required to satisfy Section 
6586.5 of the Government Code. The proposal includes authorization of interim financing by the 
Peninsula Corridor Joint Powers Board in an aggregate principal amount not exceeding $150 million 
outstanding at any one time. 

Executive Summary: 

• Adoption of a resolution after a public hearing approving an interim 
financing by the Peninsula Corridor Joint Powers Board for the Peninsula 
Corridor Electrification Project is required to satisfy the requirements of 
Section 6586 and Section 6586.5 of the Government Code. 

Peninsula Corridor Electrification Prolect: 
The Peninsula Corridor Joint Powers Board (the "JPB") was created pursuant to a joint 
exercise of powers agreement entered into by the City and County of San Francisco ("CCSF"), 
the Santa Clara Valley Transportation Authority, formerly known as the Santa Clara County Transit 
District ('VTA"), and the San Mateo County Transit District ('SamTrans"). The JPB operates the 
Caltrain commuter rail service. 

The JPB is undertaking the Peninsula Corridor Electrification Project (the "PCEP") in order to 
convert the Caltrain commuter rail service running between San Francisco and the Tamien 
Station in San Jose from diesel-hauled trains to electric multiple unit trains. The JPB anticipates 
that completion of the PCEP will enable the JPB Board to (i) meet current and future transportation 
demand between San Jose and San Francisco, (ii) offset existing and future worsening roadway 
congestion, (iii) address continuing regional air quality issues, (iv) reduce greenhouse gas emissions 
and (v) provide electrical infrastructure compatible with contemplated future high-speed rail service. 
The PCEP is expected to be completed by June 2021. 
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